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Service Delivery

Consider the implementation of a three-year user fee by-law with a corresponding user fee policy that provides for annual increases in user fees based on a benchmark
Review Action:

inflation rate.

- 5 0 KPMG did not quantify the financial impacts associated with this action as it will be contingent on the results of the user fee review however the annual increase in fees will
Potential Financial Impact: i : . :
produce additional revenue as will any potential new fees not currently being charged.

Staff Accountable: Finance Department Date of Update: September 2021

Key Stakeholders What internal resources or groups are

What resources do you require
required to complete this task?

to complete this task?

Resources

All departments will be asked to meet with the consultant to discuss possible

The approved 2021 operating budget contains an allocation of $35,000
new user fees which could be implemented in in their area.

to be used to hire a consultant to complete a user fee study. This study

is to be funded from the Northam reserve fund.
Once a revised fee schedule has been approved by Council, a communications

plan will be required to inform the public and our user groups of the new fee
schedule.

Are there any Council decisions

Council Decisions required for implementation?

What is the timeframe and steps thats are
required to move through this task?

Council has already approved the funding for a user fee study. A consultant will be hired to prepare the user fee study commencing this fall with the
intention that a new user fee by-law be passed prior to the end of the year with the

. . L . new fee schedule to be implemented effective January 1, 2022.
Once Council receives and adopts the findings of the study, a by-law will

be required to implement the new user fee schedule The RFP for a consultant will be issued September 10, 2021 with a closing of September

28, 2021.
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Where are we now with

Status Update respect to completion?

User fees represent an increasingly important source of revenue for municipal governments. It s critical that for those services that are not available
to all taxpayers that the cost of providing those services be distributed to the users in a fair and equitable basis. For user fees to be accepted it is
necessary that they can be supported in a clear and understandable manner.

The existing practice in the Town of Cobourg has been to increase user fees on an annual basis for most but not all of our charges.

The intention is to complete a comprehensive user fee study to make sure that the Town establishes a fee structure that is reasonable, defensible, in
terms of quantifying the cost of delivering municipal services and comparable to similar fees charged by other similar sized municipalities delivering a
similar level of service.

We will issue an RFP by September 10, 2021 and will award the project to a consultant by October 12, 2021 with the intention of presenting this report

to Council prior to the end of this year with the objectives of having a three-year plan in place to be effective as of January 1, 2022. The plan will
contain a mechanism for annual inflationary increases to make sure that the user fees increase with the cost of living.
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